

August 17, 2021

Tom Ruby
Chairman
Water Pollution Control Authority
1540 Sullivan Avenue
South Windsor, CT 06074

RE: American Rescue Plan Act

Dear Mr. Ruby:

The US Department of the Treasury is administering grant funds through the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) to the states, territories, and Tribal governments to carry out critical capital projects directly enabling work, education, and health monitoring. The State of Connecticut is receiving an estimated \$2.6 billion of which \$7,742,660 has been allocated to South Windsor. These funds are available for use through December 31, 2024.

Some of the allowable uses of the money include necessary investments in water, sewer, or broadband infrastructure. I am pleased to inform you that \$2,500,000 has been allocated for capital improvements to the Town's sanitary sewer system. Additional funding may be available; however, the total amount is unknown at this time and is dependent on the budgets of other projects the funds are being used for.

Sincerely,

Michael Maniscalco Town Manager

c.c. Anthony Manfre, Superintendent of Pollution Control Patricia Perry, Director of Finance